
 

Coming Events March 
 

 6 Mar (Sat) The Users Group (TUG)  1000 OVC 
 

8 Mar (Mon) PAC Mtg, Kahala Nui, 1000 
 

19 Mar (Fri) EXCOM Meeting 1115 MCBH OôClub 

 

Coming Events  February  
 

6 Feb (Sat) The Users Group (TUG)  1000 OVC 
 

19 Feb (Fri) EXCOM USCG,BP Time: TBD 
 

19 Feb (Fri) Event ñU.S. Coast Guard Operationsò  
USCG Air Station Barbers Point   1100 
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RECRUIT!!  RECRUIT!!  RECRUIT!!  
        Chapter Top 2010 Recruiter Down But Not Out!! by Jack Miller 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Colonel Hank Heyenga while in a hospital bed at Tripler with a tube down 
his  throat  and  copies  of  the  excellent  January  issue of our Chapter 
newsletter, Pau Hana Koa, at his side,  was able to sign up six Army Officers 
as Chapter members and he paid their dues.  Way to go Hank!!  For years, 
former Chapter President Lou Crompton has carried an application in his 
wallet  always ready to recruit Officer prospects and this he did at our 
Christmas Dinner.  These are our role models for Chapter recruiting.  Where 
do we find such men!?! 
Hank had a stomach intestine blockage and food backed up into his lungs.  
Pneumonia also developed but after two weeks he was able to be moved 
out of Tripler to a Rehab Centre in Kaneohe.  Things did not go as well as we 
hoped they would and now Hank is back at Tripler.  f you would like to wish 
the tough old soldier a speedy recovery, Hank is  on the telemetry ward, 6-C
-нΦ  LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ Iŀƴƪ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ŀ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǿƻǊŘ ƻŦ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜƳŜƴǘΦ  

   February Event, USCG Air Station  
Captain ñJackò Vogt, CO of the Coast Guard Air 

Station, Barbers Point has enthusiastically endorsed 

the idea of presenting a program for Hawaii Chapter 

MOAA on Friday, 19 February 2010. 

  Captain Vogt comes to Barbers Point from the 

Industrial College of the Armed Forces where he 

earned a Masters Degree in National Resources 

Strategy.   In 2006, Captain Vogt was selected as 

Commanding Officer of Air Station Savannah.  As 

an H65 Aircraft Commander, he led 130 Coast 

Guard personnel in the completion of search and 

rescue missions, law enforcement deployments 

aboard Coast Guard cutters, and Rotary Wing Air 

Intercept  security  operations for NASA Space 

Shuttle launches and the protection of the Nationôs 

capitol.  He is a 1987 graduate of the US Coast 

Guard Academy and earned his wings in 1990. 

  Coast Guard aviation 

has a proud tradition of 

service to the people and  

nations  of  the Hawaiian 

Islands and the Central 

Pacific.  Today the men 

and women of  Coast 

Guard  Air   Station  

Barbers Point serve as 

"Guardians   of   the 

Pacific" in their support 

of  the  Fourteenth  

Coast Guard  District,  

the largest and most 

culturally diverse of all Coast Guard  operating  

areas.  With a commission to protect 14.2 million 

square miles of  open  ocean,  atolls,  and  island 

nations, Air Station Barbers Point enhances the 

readiness of the Fourteenth District with  long  

range  patrol  and  logistical  support capabilities, as  

well  as  quick  and  versatile  search  and  rescue 

response. 

(See page 4 for details/reservations) 
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Aloha!  Many thanks to those members and guests who participated in our January 
meeting with the Marines and Hospital Corpsman from 3

rd
 Marine Regiment.  Their very 

personal accounts of small unit tactics and relationship with their Afghan counterparts 
and the Afghan citizens were remarkable!  They spoke candidly and very positively.  

With withdrawal of all but a handful of Marines from Iraq in the next few days, their attention and the 
attention of many Americans will focus on southern Afghanistan.  We are now much more informed 
about what is happening there.   
     Looking ahead, please note the upcoming chapter meeting at Coast Guard Station Barbers Point.  
An opportunity for those who like a ñhands-onò experience.  We will likely hear about the Haiti recovery 
operations as well, since one of their C-130s was deployed there. 
     Finally, as you certainly know, activities are underway in the ñsquare building on Beretania Streetò 

with  the  convening  of  the  State Legislature.  We  will  be  tracking  about  50  bills  in  the  ñMilitary 

Appreciation Bill Package.ò  Many are duplicates introduced in both House and Senate but there are 

nearly 30 different measures.  Not all will  be  heard  and certainly not all will pass.  They range from 

establishment of a ñVetôs Courtò in the legal system to more mundane items like changes in National 

Guard  tuition  rates  at  UH.  Most  do not directly affect MOAA members, but all of them have some 

impact on our military forces, Active, Guard and Reserve.  We  will  keep you advised as the session 

proceeds.  In addition we  will be very carefully checking on anything to do with possible taxation of 

pensions.  That came up last year in a poorly designed effort, and we  were  the  only organization to 

testify against it and help get it killed.   

Presidentõs  Perspective  -   

by LtCol  Tom  Smyth  USMC (Ret.)  

TRI -Care & TRI -Care for Life  
Will you be paying or paying more soon? 

 

       There has been many emails floating around the ñnetò concerning co-payment and fee increases in the case of 

TRI-Care and the beginning of co-payments and fees for TRI-Care for Life.  At the present time, both programs 

are funded at a level in the Presidentôs FY 2010 Budget that will not cause a change in either program through 

FY10.  Could money be taken out of these programs by the Congress for other programs?  The answer is yes.  

However, that is not likely to happen given the support to Veterans that exists in the Congress today. 

       Of course the next question is, what about 2011 and out?  There are always budget reviews going by OMB 

and CBO which triggered the latest round of latest of emails.  But the  answer  is, simply ñyes.ò  With  the  current 

administration pushing for Nationalized or semi-Nationalized healthcare for all, everyone will eventually pay 

more for their healthcare.     

 

 IS  YOUR  CONTACT  INFORMATION  CURRENT  ?? 

 

IT IS REALITY THAT IN THIS TECHNOLOGICAL AGE AND MOBIL SOCIETY THAT THINGS CHANGE, FOLKS MOVE AND ADDRESSES 

CHANGE, EMAIL MAILBOXES CHANGE, PHONE NUMBERS CHANGE. 

 

IT COSTS OUR CHAPTER SIGNIFICANT EXTRA POSTAGE EVERY TIME FOLKS MOVE AND FORWARDING ADDRESS PRIVILEGE EXPIRES, 

AND IT IS FRUSTRATING WHEN YOUR FRIENDS WANT TO CONTACT YOU BY EMAIL AND ARE UNABLE TO CONNECT, SO PLEASE MAKE 

SURE YOUR INFORMATION IS CURRENT IN OUR DIRECTORY/DATABASE.  

 THE 2010 DIRECTORY WILL SOON GO TO PRESS.  LETõS EACH MAKE SURE THAT OUR INDIVIDUAL INFORMATION IS UP TO DATE. 
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- - CHAPTER SOCIAL EVENTS - - 
 

- -THIS MONTH - - 
FEBRUARY 19 @ 1100  

Coast Guard Operations in the Pacific 

USCG Air Station, Barbers Point 
 

See additional information, reservation and driving 

instructions on Page 4. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Chair, RADM C. Bruce Smith, USN (Ret), 2008-2010 

CAPT John Peters, USN (Ret), 2008-2010 

Col Jim Gebhard, USAF (Ret) 2008-2010 

COL Ralph Hiatt, USA (Ret), 2009-2011 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN (Ret), 2009-2011 

Trish Kubach, 2009-2011 

Helen Peil Baker, 2010-2012 

CDR Bill Moore, USN (Ret), 2010-2012 

CAPT George Sullivan, USN (Ret) 2010-2012 

Elected Officers  
 

President 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 

tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

1st Vice President 

Capt Glen Van Ingen USAF 

292-6844 

gvan@hawaii.rr.com  
 

 2d Vice President 

CDR Bill Moore USN 

261-4071 

buckeye@hawaiiantel.net 
 

3d Vice President 

LCDR Phillip Rother USN 

471-0091, ext 204 

phillip.rother@navy.mil  
 

Appointed Officers  
 

Secretary - Helen Baker 

753-7793 

propinvst@hawaii.rr.com 
 

Treasurer  

LtCol Geoff Bangs USMC 

261-1455 

gmbangs@hawaiiantel.net 
 

Accountant  

LTC Richard DeLong, USA 

486-0439 

 rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Auxiliary - Anna Blackwell 

739-9164 

annagram2@aol.com 
 

Legal 

COL Terry Thomason USA 

247-5255 

turtlealoha@aol.com 
 

Chair LAVA  

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

State Legislative Affairs 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

Directory Business Manager 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN 

754-8857 

adamtm@lava.net 
 

 

 

Chair Personal Affairs 

CDR Bill Moore USN 

261-4071 

buckeye@hawaiiantel.net 
 

Chaplain 

CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA  

292-6095  

bezansonrs01@aol.com 
 

Chair Public Affairs  

VACANT  
 

Official Photographer 

VACANT  
 

Chair ROTC Scholarships 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

261-3301  

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Chair Community Affairs  

Kathy Delong   

486-0439 

rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Co-Editors PHK  

 CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA 

955-4838 

bezansonrs@gmail.com 
 

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Webmaster 

Bob Ranaldo 

941-0602 

bobranaldo@yahoo.com 
 

Database Mgt 

Maj George Montague USAF 

239-4222 

montagueg001@hawaii.rr.com 
 

TUG  

Col Lou Torraca USAF 

254-3286  

af06hi@gmail.com 
 

 Surgeon 

CDR John Boyer USN 

988-1966 

boyeraloha@aol.com 
 

Sergeant ïatï Arms 

LTC Hank Heyenga USA 

254-2814  

hheyenga@msn.com 

Executive Committee  

 

Thinning of the Ranks 
 

Phyllis Ann Drake (Kuhn) Auxiliary  Member, died 

25 December 2009.  Predeceased  by  husband  LTC 

Lincoln Drake, USA (Ret) who died in 2002. 

 

Althea C. Price, died 7 January 2010.  Survived by 

husband, COL Roy C. Price, USA (Ret). 
 

Binnacle List 
 

CAPT Richard D. Eber, USN (Ret) 
 

Col David A. Lerps, USMC (Ret) 
 

Beryl Torraca, wife/Col Louis Torraca, USAF (Ret) 
 

LTC Joseph (Jay) Blanchard, Jr., USA (Ret) 
 

LTC Lawrence E. (Hank) Heyenga, USA (Ret) 
 

CAPT Gerald O. Lesperance, USCG (Ret) 

 

The clock is ticking ñ  April 15, Tax Time will be here all too soon! 
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        ALL CHAPTER  DONATIONS ð 2009  

                   As of 31 December 2009 --   TOTAL GOAL IS $7,500 

              Received to date $ 8,491  (Scholarships and Community Service) 
 

DIAMOND CONTRIBUTORS ($1000 or MORE)     ð     Hank Heyenga 
 

PLATINUM CONTRIBUTORS ($500 or MORE)     ð     No One 
 

GOLD CONTRIBUTORS ($100 TO $499) 

R.L. and Kiyoko Vonier , Richard and Beverly Lynn Meiers, Ralph and Clara Cook, Patricia Kubach, 

E.Grant, Story and Allyn Thompson , Paul Schmitz, Joseph Comstock Jr, Bruce and Carolyn Smith, 

Charles Kimak, Ralph Hiatt , Jack and Carita Miller, Nancy Strabley, John and Joan Peters, Virginia Frizelle, 

Marian Williams, Robert and Frances Gwaltney, Randy and Jean Jaycox, Darrell and Rheta Large, 

H.William Burgess (2X), Susan and Bernie Schneiderman, Rex and Amy Berglund. Myrl Noggle, 

Hiroko N. Rae, Tom Smyth, George and Roberta Sullivan, Jerome and Scotty East, Ross Mickey, 

David and Nancy Stefansson, Constance McQuillan, Robert and Mary McEldowney, 

Bill and Verne Moore, Frank and Jeanne Box, Charmaine Damon, Linda Mae L. Chang 
 

SILVER CONTRIBUTORS ($50 TO $99) 

Thomas J. Wells, Lynn Alward-Bingman, Clint Churchill, Ellen McGarry, Phyllis Brasser, 

Arnold and Beverly Drill, Lisa K Fry, Isabel Baker, Richard Denison, Carl L. Hokenson Jr., 

Jim Fromm, Edward and Virginia OôShaughnessy, Ira V. Baile, Regina Foster 
 

BRONZE CONTRIBUTORS ($25 TO $49) 

Gerda Lippincott, Jim and Muff Drorbaugh, Jerry Culbertson, James and Kathleen Brown, Rick Post,  

Lee Bordenave, Roy McArdle, George Montague, George and Helen Kekuna, Gary Veblen 
 

 If you donated in any of these categories and your name is not present call me, Geoff Bangs at 261-1455 

MOAA Hawaii State Chapter   
will visit  

US Coast Guard Air Station Barbers Point 

Kapolei, Hawaii 
Friday, February 19, 2010 

Lunch 1100 in crewôs dining facility individually paid for at that time  
  

Following  lunch  Chapter  members  and  their  guests  will  receiving  a  formal  Command 

presentation  and  briefings  by  individual  speakers  such  as  the  C-130  Operations,  HH-65a 

Helicopter and Swimmer rescue activities, etc. 
 

Reservations are required not later than Tuesday, February 16, 2010   

Please E-mail or call Glen Van Ingen gvan@hawaii.rr.com or 292-6844 

(No mail-in required.) 
 

Driving directions to  the Air Station: Proceed  westbound on H-1 to the Kalaeloa exit (Exit 
2), go makai on  Fort Barrette Road to  Roosevelt Avenue.  Left  turn  onto  Roosevelt, 
proceed past old Navy housing on the right, then turn right onto Coral Sea Road. Coral 
Sea road will eventually arrive at the Coast Guard Air Station gate. 
 

Parking: First right turn immediately after passing through the gate into  "Hideaway Club 
Parking".   From there you will be directed across the street to the Dining Facility. 

file:///L:/MOAA/PHK2010/Feb/gvan@hawaii.rr.com
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 HAWAII STATE CHAPTER of the MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA                                   

New Membership Application and/or Current Member Dues Payment 
Name: ___________________________________________ Male  Ǐ     Female  Ǐ 

                              Last                                    First                         MI 

New Member Application  Ǐ   Currently a Regular Member   Ǐ     Currently an Auxiliary Member Ǐ 

New members: Complete next items and Regular or Auxiliary Member section.  Enter remittance at bottom. 

Current members: Complete any items that have changed and enter your remittance amount at bottom of form.  

Address:_________________________________________________________ Email:____________________ 

Date of birth:_________________________  National MOAA membership No. _________________________   

Home Phone:____________________  Office Phone: _____________________  Fax ____________________    

If married, spouseôs first name:___________________  Last name, if different than yours:____________________________________ 
Indicate interest in any of the following Chapter activities or Committees: 

Personal Affairs    LAVA    Public Affairs    Program/Social    Newsletter   Membership     Finance     Fund Raising     

J/ROTC Scholarships  and Awards       Community  Service      TUG(Computers)      Party  Bridge      Golf        Tennis      
Dues Enclosed $ __________ Optional Donation: Scholarships $ __________ Community Services $_________ 

 Total Remittance: $__________ Check to Hawaii State Chapter MOAA, PO Box 1185, Kailua HI 96734-1185 

Regular Members:  Active duty, retired, or former military officers are eligible for regular membership. 

Service ______  Rank _______  Active DutyǏ  RetiredǏ  ReserveǏ  National GuardǏ  Former OfficerǏ 

Dues: $18 per year; 5 years for $72. Life membership: Age 50 and under, $360; 51-60 $300; 61-70 $270; 

71-89 $120; 90 and older is free. 

Auxiliary Members:  Widows or widowers are eligible for membership whose spouses were regular mem-

bers or were eligible for regular membership. Rank of spouse: _______ Service of spouse: ________ 

Dues: $12 per year; 5 years for $48; Life membership: Age 50 and under, $180; 51-60 $150; 61-70 $120; 

71-89 $60; 90 and older is free.   

A FEW HISTORIC FEBRUARY EVENTS  
 

February 1 ð Underground Railroad was established, 1838 

February 3 ð President Woodrow Wilson died, 1924 

February 6 ð Massachusetts entered the Union, 1788 

February 7 ð The Boy Scouts of America was incorporated, 1910 

February 9 ð Iwo Jima invaded by US troops during WWII, 1945 

February 12 ð President Abraham Lincoln was born,  1809 

February 16 ð The nationôs first 911 system went into effect, 1968 

February 20 ð Astronaut John Glenn became the first American to orbit the earth, 1962 

February 21 ð President Richard Nixon visited Peking, China, 1972 

February 22 ð President George Washington was born, 1732 

February 22 ð Spain ceded Florida to the United States, 1819 

February 23 ð The Battle at the Alamo began, 1836 

February 24 ðUS soldiers liberated Manila from Japan, 1945 

February 25 ð Samuel Colt patented his revolver, 1836 

February 26 ð French literary giant Victor Hugo born in Besancon, 1802 

February 27 ð The District of Columbia placed under the jurisdiction of Congress, 1801 

February27 ð Poet Henry Wadsworth Longfellow born in Portland, Maine, 1807 

February 28 ð The Republican Party was formed in Ripon, Wisconsin, 1854 

February 28 ð The Baltimore & Ohio Railroad, the first United States Railroad 

       chartered to carry passengers and freight was incorporated, 1827 

February 29 ð The Panama Canal Commission was founded, 1904 

February 29 ð Filibuster against Civil Rights began, 1960 
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 TUG,   (Continued  from  page  7)   eliminates  the need  for  defrag  schedules  or  "wake  up"  times;  cuts  back  ñreactive  

administrationò and Help Desk traffic;  lowers cost of ownership and has fast return on investment. 
*The race to be number one in the emerging e-reader device market space is a crowded field as evidenced by product 
demos and displays during CES. Both tenured vendors, such as Sony, and startups, such as Copia, are developing devices with 
new features, improved user interfaces and a slew of accessories to meet what they hope will be a robust consumer market. 
The PlasticLogic QUE was one of the most anticipated product launches of CES 2010.  A lot of information had been revealed  
or leaked beforehand, but most of us tended to think of the QUE as an ereader oriented toward newspapers and magazines and 
aimed  at  business  professionals. The  reality  exceeded  those  expectations  as  the  QUE  proReader  turned  out  to  be  
what PlasticLogic CEO Richard Archuleta called a ñwireless briefcase.ò Not only does the QUE have deals in place with all of 
the top business periodicals, but it also syncs with Microsoft Exchange, provides ñprint-to-deviceò functionality, reads Microsoft 
Office documents and PDFs, and allows  BlackBerry users to transfer data from their smartphones. Unfortunately, there was 
another way in which the QUE exceeded expectations: the price. The two models cost $650 and $800. At that price, it will have 
lots of competition. 
*Amazing what a tiny projector can do. Compact, lightweight and super mobile, the MPro110 pocket-sized microprojector 
opens up a whole new world of opportunity for people wanting to present or share digital content on-the-move. The MPro110 
MicroProjector is an LED-driven device that offers full VGA resolution connectivity to a range of multimedia devices. Being a 
'pass-through' device, the projector requires an image source device to be connected. 
*Lenovo's dual screen laptop computer,  W700ds is a  large, $5,000 laptop that looks as if it swallowed a netbook.  It has a 
17-inch main screen, from which a second, 10-inch, netbook-sized screen slides out. Almost like magic.{:-)  
*Why not recharge electronic gizmos while you carry them? BTW, this is NOT just for the ladies!  The Concord Keystone 
4U2ReUSE Solar Sling tote bag lets you.  Made from 100-percent recycled plastic bottles, the Solar Sling features a flexible 
solar panel and a battery pack w/USB connectors. It charges phones, cameras, music players, and other portable gadgets. 
The solar cell achieves a full charge after soaking up five hours of full sunlight.. 
*D-Link is the first vendor to come out with a dedicated piece of hardware for the Boxee home media management software. 
The box is oddly shaped,  but  it wonôt take up much space when it sits next to a TV. It streams Internet video and connects 
wirelessly to your computer, so it as well as a long list of supported file formats; you can play virtually any kind of video on it. 
The Boxee Box will be available for $199 in the second quarter of this year. 
*Big-Screen Skype: LG and Panasonic both announced Skype support for their connected HDTVs (equipped with Webcam 
accessories). We can look forward to video chat with our loved ones in big-screen 1080p, which could mean the end of calling in 
underwear and PJs  {:-). 
Now, here is a relatively small, inexpensive  item  that  really  makes  sense. FlexicordÊ always the right length; Single-cord 
solution for cables up to ten feet in length.  Shipped as a compact coiled cable; Can be extended up to 10 feet;  Holds  its  
shape  without  recoiling;  Full-size FlexicordÊ cables include a simple re-coiling tool. 
*And on that note, I will leave you to ponder this new electronic stuff. Have fun and be careful as usual on the 'net Come see 

us Visit www.the-tug.org for details.       Aloha, Lou 

In response to numerous requests, here is my Christmas prayer :  O Lord, we thank you that we can once again share 

together with good food, good fun, and good fellowship.  We thank you for the return of this special season which many 

of us call Christmas, a season that helps to bring joy and peace into our busy lives, and often troubled hearts.  As war 

clouds continue to roll, and the battle against terrorism grinds on, many of our  young  service  men  and  women are 

repeatedly placed directly in harms way, separated from home and family.  Protect them by your power. Be with the 

families who wait, grant them the courage and the wisdom to meet the challenge which each day brings.   Many in our 

wider community have lost jobs.  Many are hungry.  Some are homeless and face an uncertain future.  And then there 

are those  whose families have been torn apart by senseless crime.  In the midst of so much suffering and loss, help us to 

see the star and hear the angel song of glorious promise, of  Peace on Earth, Good-will Toward Men.    Help each of us to 

do all that we can do to find realistic ways to bring peace to our neighborhoods, our communities, our nation, and keep 

the spirit of Christmas alive in our world, not only during the month of December, but all year long.  May we reach out 

to help those in need, may we comfort those who mourn, may we befriend those who are lonely.  We are everyday people, 

and our influence may not be great, but it can be good.  Stimulate our faith, restore our hope, and magnify our love.  

Strengthen us in resolve, in courage, in wisdom, and in caring concern.  And now O Lord, I ask that you bless this food, 

bless our fellowship together, motivate each of us to useful purpose, and weõll praise your name, forever.  Amen.  RSB 
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Yup, thatôs a true fact and  the name you will immediately know is Nokia which began in the last part of the 
19th century as a rubber goods manufacturer. If youôre really curious to know more, see my online column 
after 1 Feb-http://tinyurl.com/363qew, register and write a comment at the end of the column and Iôll tell you 
where to get ñthe rest of the story.ò 

     This is all about the Consumer Electronics show. Early numbers coming in on the event, which ran from Jan. 7 to 10 in Las 
Vegas, show that attendance was up year-over-year. CES attendance was calculated at more than 120,000, which is up from 
98,495 for the first two days at the 2009 event. The event also attracted 330 new exhibitors. My feet are still recuperating from 
all  the  walkingéthe  press  gaggle  begins  on  Tuesday,  2  days  before  the  opening,  with  meetings  and  a  couple  press 
conferences and  then  the  official  CES  press  event, CES Unveiled where a thousand or so press and bloggers are invited to  
meet  a  hundred  or so exhibitors showing off their ñgoodiesò in  the  Venetian  Ballroom. Then an all-day marathon of press 
conferences followed by the evening Digital Experience in the Mirage Ballroom where another hundred or so do a similar thing. 
On Thursday the rush is on as the Show opens and itôs a challenge to not run out of steam before the evening Showstoppers at 
the Wynn, specially if you were invited to Lunch at Pieros an excellently planned and executed smaller, more exclusive version 
of the others. So, what follows is mostly a listing of just a few of the many things I was able to see and checkout. Many had not 
been priced yet and wonôt be on the market for a month or two, but keep tuned, as I will continue next time with more as well as 
updates I may receive on these. You can also Google many of them for more info.  
*Samsung, Panasonic, LG, Sony  and others all debuted 3-D-capable TVs this year, but at prices of $200 or more above 
other flat-screen sets, it's not certain whether customers will be buying.  Besides, just think about all those glasses youôll need 
for your Super Bowl bash! 
*Microsoft Chief Executive Officer Steve Ballmer kicked off this year's keynote sessions with an upbeat take on how his 
company plans to not only extend its reach in the home entertainment market, but transform the sector as well. "From the larg-
est screen on the wall to the smallest screens in people's pockets, we are delivering the entertainment people want," Ballmer 
said. 
 *The space allotted to games at  this year's CE event nearly doubled from last  year, to 13,000 square feet. This year's  
game-based  innovations included a motion-control system from Microsoft dubbed Project Natal and a  functioning guitar that 
can be used in "Rock Band" and "Guitar Heroò 
*IMHO, The IdeaPad U1 Hybrid from Lenovo is arguably the coolest gadget at the Consumer Electronics Show.  The IdeaPad 
U1 gives users both a laptop and a tablet in one. Here's how: When the screen and  keyboard  base  are  attached the com-
puters works as a 3.8 pound Windows 7 laptop running on a CULV Intel Core 2 Duo processor. But when you detach the 11.6 
inch HD screen, that portion becomes a 1.6 pound tablet running on Lenovo's Skylight linux operating system and a 1Ghz 
Snapdragon processor. It also has 3G embedded and 16GB of solid state memory.  The two pieces can work independently 
because they both have battery power enough for five hours. The base can actually work without the screen as long as you 
connect it to another display. The two piece can also work in coordination. The base can share  power  with the tablet. Users 
can also begin a browsing session on the full laptop and continue it on the tablet. Users will have to get used to Skylight, which 
is more akin to the iPhone's app based operating system. And I'm still curious how sturdy the device will be when you keep 
attaching and detaching the parts. But this is one cool device that makes a lot of sense and lets you enjoy the perks of a tablet 
while still having the full keyboard and power of a laptop. The Lenovo IdeaPad U1 hybrid notebook will be available June 1 with 
an estimated retail price of $999. 
*On the other hand, for sheer classy looks and price, the NX90Jq notebook sports not one, but two touchpads, one on 
each side, which should be music to any armchair DJ's ears. This is a home entertainment center-piece both in looks and  
specifications. The NX90 has an Intel Core i7 CPU (either 7200QM or 8200QM), an 18-inch 1080p display, an Nvidia GeForce 
GT 335M graphics card, dual hard drives, and a Blu-ray drive. That config will run you $2,499.The Asus NX90 will start at 
$1,999, and be available sometime in the second quarter of 2010. 
*My favorite software just keeps getting better all the time! The End of Fragmentation: New Diskeeper 2010 is the only prod-
uct available today that actually prevents fragmentation before it happens. Utilizing a new revolutionary technology called Intel-
liWriteÊ. 2010 benefits: Prevents up to 85% of all fragmentation before it can happen; Operates invisibly without active re-
source conflicts;. Boosts read/write speeds above previous limits; eliminates slow boot-up/patches/downloads; Significantly 
reduces power consumption; Increases productive life of servers, workstations and laptops;            (Continued on page 6) 

TUG by Colonel Lou Torraca USAF (Retired) 
From Rubber Boots to 38% of the Worldwide Cellphone Market! 
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 The new Pearl Harbor Memorial Museum and Visitor Center (Phase 1) will open to the public on February 17. 


